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Resource Teachers: Learning and Behaviour Project
Nou te rourou, naku te rourou, ka ora ai te iwi

Update 5 – October 2006
Consultation meetings
Thirty seven consultation meetings have been held with principals and RTLB from Invercargill to Kaitaia.  Early in term four, the last meetings with principals will be held in Wellington, Auckland, and Tauranga.
The Project Team wish to thank all who took the time to attend and provide us with positive and constructive suggestions. Naturally, different groups may have differing views, but in the main, your suggestions are being incorporated into the RTLB Policies and Procedures (Guidelines).

Your suggestions and comments may be sent to the RTLB mailbox at rtlb.project@minedu.govt.nz  until 25 October 2006. 
Revised guidelines rollout
The RTLB Policies and Procedures will be rolled out to schools in March 2007.  A series of workshops are planned, so that principals and RTLB can learn about the updated policies, procedures and toolkit of resources.  Dates for these workshops will be sent to all schools before the end of 2006.
Annual reporting
The 2006 Annual Report, based on 2005 data, is on the RTLB website on TKI. 
We are developing a new report framework that will focus much more explicitly on student outcomes.  The new format will be used in 2007 with the actual reporting forms being available before the end of 2006.  
The Schooling Strategy Goal, all students achieving their potential, means significantly improving opportunities and outcomes for students currently underachieving across all dimensions of knowledge, skills, attitudes, values and identity. Clusters will be asked to report to the Ministry on student outcomes in five broad domains that support the Strategy Goal.

The domains are:   
· Participation 

· Social / Behavioural 

· Cultural / Identity
· Learning Achievement

· Teacher / School Capability 
Further guidance on these outcomes and the reporting required will be sent to all clusters before the end of November.  
Annual redistribution of staffing
Just before the holidays all schools should have received their staffing advice notices and a letter regarding RTLB positions.  There are currently 781 positions in 196 clusters.  Thirteen clusters have been given approval to make an appointment to a new position.  Other increasing clusters will be notified as attrition allows. 
There will be no surplus staffing provisions implemented this year. NZSTA, NZEI, PPTA, and the Ministry are currently negotiating a guide for surplus staffing for RTLB clusters.  
These parties and principals’ organisations will also be considering the formula used for distribution of RTLB positions and in particular, the factors used in the formula to ensure that the distribution meets the needs of students as equitably as possible.
RTLB project team
Since our last Update, one of our team, Heather Holmes, has finished her contract and returned to her RTLB position in Auckland. Annette’s work in the team finishes at the end of October. I want to acknowledge the great work that Annette and Heather have done in the Project Team. They have both contributed significantly to the project.
Kay Phillips  



Project Team Leader
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